

City of Cleveland Justin M. Bibb, Mayor

Department of Public Health 75 Erieview Plaza Cleveland, Ohio 44114-1839 www.clevelandhealth.org

April 22, 2022

The Honorable Blaine Griffin President, Cleveland City Council 601 Lakeside Avenue Cleveland, Ohio 44114

Subject: Legislation to be Passed Under Suspension

Dear Council President Griffin:

We are requesting the following ordinance to be passed under suspension at the April 25, 2022, Council meeting:

Authorizing the Director of Public Health to enter into one or more agreements with the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency and other public or private entities to accept funding to conduct the Battery Powered Lawn and Garden Equipment Rebate Program; authorizing the Director to enter into various written standard purchase and requirement contracts needed to purchase gift cards; and to enter into other agreements or execute documents necessary to conduct the program.

Passage of this legislation on April 25, 2022 is critical to implement the Battery Powered Lawn and Garden Equipment Rebate Program to allow citizens enough time to participate for the upcoming grass-cutting season.

If you have any additional questions or concerns, you may contact me at 664-3468.

Sincerely,

Brian Kimball

Interim Director of Public Health

B-K-MI

cc: All Members of Council and Patricia Britt, City Clerk, Clerk of Council Chiefs Ryan Puente, Elise Hara-Auvil, Bradford Davy, and Austin Davis

Blaine Griffin, Approved